
City of Nampa
Engineering Business Item

TO: Mayor and Council

FROM: Daniel Badger

NUMBER: {{section.number}}-a

DATE: July 5, 2023

SUBJECT: Action Item: Authorize the Engineering Division to proceed with the 
bidding process for the Annual Waterline Replacement Zone G project 
(Approved in FY23 Budget)

Background Summary:

• Project was previously bid in 2021

• City pre-qualified bidders

• City received one bid from a pre-qualified bidder, however, due to excessive
costs, bids were rejected

• CONSOR North America, Inc. (CONSOR) is updating the plans and
specifications

• Contractor prequalification requirements have been removed

• Engineering has reviewed the 95% submittal and is awaiting final PS&E
submittal

Reason for Project:

• Upgrade approximately 2,600 feet of undersized domestic water mainline to
provide adequate fire flow for the area.

Funding/Project Costs:

•    Anticipated overages of $323,384 will be paid via ARPA dollars

•   CONSOR has provided a construction estimate for the project of $1,515,500

•  Approved project budget is $1,192,116



Staff Recommendation:

• Authorize the Engineering Division to proceed with the qualified bidding
process for the Annual Waterline Replacement Zone G project

Attachments:

WATER_Annual Pipeline Replacement Zone G_Consent to Bid_Ex A




